ESNA - Monday Sept 12, 2022 Meeting Minutes

Members In Attendance:

John McLachlanEd AllanGail SuyemotoColleen FitzpatrickAnne WestcottD QuiltyMary ChowdhuryNancy TimmermanPaul CurtisRichard PillardLarry MeziasMichael

James & Tara Heroux Jennifer Wilson James & Vallerie Bettini

Emily Ryzak Ramy Rizkalla

Non-Members in Attendance:

Stephen Quigley (Boston Sun)

Sophia Wang (Councilor Flynn's (Formaggio Co-owners)

office)

Kim Crucioli (Mayor's Liaison)

UPCOMING EVENTS (more info to follow):

- 9/19 Abutter's Meeting on 36 Milford St 6pm https://bit.ly/3ex89v0
- 9/24 LOVE YOUR BLOCK Dwight St. Plan to do a neighborhood clean up, followd by a casual stoop party
- 10/23 BLOCKTOBERFEST Potluck gathering on (closed) Taylor Street ~ 3 pm

COUNCILOR ED FLYNN -Unfortunately, Councilor Flynn had a last-minute conflict and did not attend the meeting

FORMAGGIO -New Manager Julia Hallman

- Julia has been working with Formaggio at the Cambridge location for 15 years
- Future co-owner with husband, Aaron Rubin
- No plans to change the location or space of the store. Perhaps will bring in some pastries.
- If there any issues, please contact her at Julia@formaggiocambridge.com, 617-686-8516

KARTAL – (the prior Eagle) – According to Peter Georgantas (developer), they are waiting for the city to issue their final inspection certification. Timing is day to day.

PETERS PARK (Mary Chowdhury)

- Fall Clean Up Saturday, October 1st, 9-12 all encouraged to attend
- Dog Halloween Costume Parade Oct. 29

RINGGOLD PARK (Emily Ryzak)

- Halloween Party on Oct 31st, more details to follow
- Planning a Fall Clean up, TBD

WATSON PARK (Ramy Rizkalla)

- Trying to figure out how to get funding for landscape plans.
- Already applied 2x for CPA funding, but did not receive

36 MILFORD ST - Mon, 9/19, 6pm ABUTTER'S MEETING - https://bit.ly/3ex89vO

- Concerns expressed about the anticipated additions in the lower levels & ground water issues.
- Kim Crucioli will ask for the architecture plans and ask for them to come to abutters meeting

COMPOST

- City has started offering compost pick up.
- CONCERN: ask Neighbors not to leave the big green bins out on the stoops or in front yard
- Hoping that this will help to keep food out of garbage, keeping rats out of garbage

TREMONT ST REDESIGN – according to Kim Crucioli and subsequent correspondence from Public Works, "Due to unexpected field conditions and some modifications to the project design -- we are anticipating total completion of Tremont Street project toward the end of next construction season in 2023."

NEW D4 COMMUNITY SERVICE OFFICER

Sergeant Matthew Hogardt; contact info follows. Boston Police Department Community Service Office District D-4 Boston, MA 02118 617-343-4457 matthew.hogardt@pd.boston.gov

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Chowdhury